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Dear Shareholders,
This past year brought the beginning of construction to upgrade LDWA’s infrastructure including the culinary water delivery system and installation of a secondary well.  To recap: LDWA entered a $1,009,000.00 Loan Agreement with the Department of Environmental Quality/Division of Drinking Water (DEQ/DDW) to upgrade our existing water delivery system and drill a second well. Repayment of the loan will be accomplished with the $20.00 monthly fee now collected from all shareholders over a period of 30 years at a fixed interest rate of 3.6%.  
We are very pleased with Precision Pipeline's work in the field and their continued diligence to keep shareholders informed of the construction progress.  For inquiries regarding the project please contact Karen Markovich at 435-879-0278.  All shareholders are welcome to attend the weekly construction meetings held every 2:00 pm on Mondays at the LDWA office.
With installation of a second new well included in the Project, the Board members voted to discontinue the monthly fee for the Emergency Repair/Capital Improvement Fund.  As of the close of fiscal year 2010, LDWA collected over $51,000.00 for that Fund.  As originally promised, 100% of the revenues are deposited in an account allocated specifically for that purpose.  The collection of the temporary fee was established in July 2009 at $10.00 month, and subsequently reduced to $5.00 month in May 2010.  

This newsletter constitutes notification of the 2011 Annual Shareholder Meeting, as required by LDWA Bylaws ARTICLE III, Section 3.  The meeting will be held Tuesday February 1, 2011 at 7:00 pm, Leeds Town Hall, 218 N. Main St.  The two Board member seats up for election this year are held by Elliott Sheltman and Jim Vasquez, and both have agreed to be nominated for re-election.  In addition to re-election of Board members, the Board will present the company's 2010 Annual Report and projected 2011 Budget. Each shareholder, in good standing, shall be entitled to one vote regardless of the total number of shares owned.  Please be prepared to present a photo ID.  All shareholders are encouraged to review the Bylaws and amendments prior to this meeting. Bylaws are available on the website www.LeedsDomesticWaterusers.org or at the office.  

We look forward to seeing you February 1 for the next Annual Shareholder Meeting.  
